
Water and Aquatic Ecology

River Shannon passing through towards Castleconnell village

Juvenile Sea Lamprey

Juvenile Salmon

Electrofishing and Aquatic survey

ÅZebra mussels were common throughout the Study Area.

ÅOtter were recorded using the site, but no holts   were recorded within 
the main site (instead using the opposite bank).

Six points were fished, and the survey (2021) 
found the following:

Å15 species of fish recorded within the Study 
Area
ÅSalmon and trout were found in the Study Area
ÅMinnow was the most common fish 

encountered
ÅEels, three-spined stickleback, flounder, stone 

loach, minnow, dace, roach, gudgeon, pike and 
perch were found. 

A macro-invertebrate survey found that the Q ς
Rating for this portion of the river was 3-4, 
indicating a Moderate water quality status.



Water Quality

ÅCastleconnellVillage lies within WFD Lower Shannon Catchment.
ÅThe river has been assigned Not At Risk for the 3rd River Basin 

Management Plan
ÅWater quality is good and supports salmon, trout and lamprey.



Bats
Bat surveys have been ongoing as part of the 
works. Species recorded have included:
1. Common pipistrelle
2. Soprano pipistrelle
3. 5ŀǳōŜƴǘƻƴΩǎ
4. [ŜƛǎƭŜǊΩǎ .ŀǘ
5. Myotis sp.
Lesser horseshoe are known from further SW 
of the site, but were not recorded during these 
surveys.

Common pipistrelle

ÅTransectsurveys(along IslandHouse
and Stradbally) recorded high bat
activity and four bat specieseach. At
both locations bats were mainly
recorded to be foraging, although
somecommutingbehaviourwasalso
observed.

ÅBats use trees intermittently as
roosting locations,which means the
mature treesin the transectareamay
have bat roost potential. Before any
trees are removed or cut, additional
bat surveyswill be neededto assess
their useby batsfor roosting.

ÅFollowing the dusk bat activity
surveys,it canbe concludedthat the
proposed works areas show high
levels of bat activity especially in
transectssectionA and B near Island
House.

ÅRetaining riparian connectivity is
important for commuting bats. The
area is also important for foraging
bats.

Transect locations north and south of Castleconnell 
village. The red line shows the transect routes taken, 
with stops along the route. 


